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Data Trends are produced by the Research and Training Center for Children's
Mental Health, Louis de la Parte Florida Mental Health Institute, University
of South Florida, Tampa. Data Trends are funded by the Center for Mental
Health Services, SAMHSA, U.S. Department of Health and Human Services. There
are two Data Trends products: 1) Summaries, which detail recent, published
articles on systems of care for children with emotional and behavioral
disabilities and their families, and; 2) News briefs, which highlight
related items or events of interest to the field.
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This Data Trends presents the abstract to the following article
from the February, 2000 issue of the J Am Acad Child Adolesc Psychiatry:
CITATION: Toppelberg, C., and Shapiro, T. (2000). Language disorders: A
10-Year Research Update Review. J Am Acad Child Adolesc Psychiatry 39(2),
143-52.

ABSTRACT:
OBJECTIVE: To review the past 10 years of research in child language or
communication disorders, which are highly prevalent in the general
population and comorbid with childhood psychiatric disorders. METHOD: A
literature search of 3 major databases was conducted. The child language
literature, describing the domains of language development -- phonology,
grammar, semantics, and pragmatics -- is reviewed. RESULTS: Disorders of
grammar, semantics, and pragmatics, but not phonology, overlap significantly
with childhood psychiatric disorders. Receptive language disorders have
emerged as high-risk indicators, often undiagnosed. Language disorders and
delays are psychiatric risk factors and have implications for evaluation,
therapy, and research. However, they are often undiagnosed in child mental
health and community settings. The research has focused mostly on
monolingual English-speaking children. CONCLUSION: Awareness of basic child
language development, delay, and deviance is crucial for the practicing
child and adolescent psychiatrist, who must diagnose and refer relevant
cases for treatment and remediation. Future research needs to address the
growing language diversity of our clinical populations.
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